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27.05.06

NEWSLETTER TO ALL PMBHA MEMBERS

It is now just before the second bank Holiday in May and I will give you a resume of what has been happening regarding the Association since the early part of the year.

Dave Bayly and myself attended the Harbour Consultative Committee (HCC) meeting held on 22 March 2006 at which we complained about the increase in fees.  In particular, we complained about the fact that PMBHA had made a submission in December 2005 prior to the Council Board meeting in January 2006, and that little or no notice appeared to have been taken regarding our submission.  However, the Maritime Unit disputed this saying that our views had been considered.  PMBHA will continue to raise both our disappointment in past treatment and strive to influence future increases at every opportunity.

Also at that HCC meeting, Mr. Huw Davis the Council Technical Officer, informed those attending that the dredging for 2006 would consist of digging out the entrance to the harbour and not doing anything with the marina or inner harbour. The sum of £100K would be allocated to this project. We have heard a rumour that the previous dredging contractor, Wyre Waste Management, has been appointed to carry out this work.  Submissions were made by John Morris of Pwllheli Traders Association concerning the efficacy of past dredging.  However, the minutes of the meeting do not reflect these submissions.  PMBHA will be taking this up in future Strategy meetings with the Council.

Our Committee members led by Dave Bayly, have also been investigating the fees paid by the Harbour and Marina to The Crown Estate.  You may not have realised but the Marina has to pay 10% on all turnover, including cranes and hardstanding etc, to the Council which in turn is sent to The Crown Estate.  This is of course a hidden tax on the fees you pay.  A fixed fee is also charged on all moorings.  The 10% fee was negotiated between Gwynedd Council and The Crown Estate agent and is up for re-negotiation in December 2007.  The amount charged varies depending upon the success of the marina and is known to be 15% in some cases.  PMBHA will endeavour over the coming year to influence the re-negotiation of this fee.

Dave Bayly assisted by a Health and Safety report supplied by Biggles, the PMBHA Healthy & Safety advisor, has pursued the dinghy storage problems on the South side of the harbour.  I am pleased to say that improvements to the slipway adjacent to Firmhelm’s premises have now been carried out.  A dinghy racking system is also to be installed.  We have made representations to the Council to re-instate the dinghy facilities on the Marina side of the harbour that were withdrawn last year.  To date the Council has not been prepared to provide this.  We will however, continue to press the matter on behalf of our members.

Some of you are understandably confused by the new charging structure being brought in by the Marina.  Phil Ranner and myself met with Wil Williams a couple of days ago and requested clarification.   I repeat his response which should make things clear for you:-

“ To clarify the situation regarding the proposed new system of charging that may be introduced next year I will try and explain how it will work:-

BOATS WILL BE CHARGED ON THE BERTH SIZE NOT THE LENGTH OF THE VESSEL and we will not be measuring boats in the future and getting into dispute with owners on vessel lengths.

The new charging system is already being charged to new bertholders joining after 01.04.06 and has been applied to the dayboat berths since the start of the marina.

In order to find a starting point whereby the new system can be introduced with the least amount of financial hardship to existing bertholders, I have based the new berthing charges on the middle point ( or as close as I can get to make the combined totals add up to the overall berthing income ) therefore on a 7M to 10M I have based the figure on 8.7M ( 8.7M being the figure I used to get the overall berthing income to match up ) on the up to 12M berths and so on. As I explained we should have started with this system right at the beginning back in 1991 but there we are.

Unfortunately with any new system there are bound to be winners and losers but which I hope will be kept to a minimum. In the long run I feel confident that it will be a fairer and easier system all-round.” 

We have also taken up some members complaints regarding the non-locking of the Ladies toilet door and this is being attended to.

Whilst on the subject the toilets and showers are due for a general refurbishment and this will probably be undertaken in the near future.

Wil also asked us to remind berth holders to notify the Marina of their intended absences.  This permits the Marina to re-let berths to the berth holders benefit and the benefit of visiting boats.

We have not forgotten the disappearance of hoses from the Marina and are awaiting a pamphlet from Welsh Water with whom I have a meeting at senior level in order to try and throw some light on the iniquitous situation that exists.  Pwllheli and Conwy Marinas are the only two to suffer a hosepipe ban and consequently are discriminated against. The Yacht Harbour Association and the British Marine Federation have touched on the matter but as they have achieved nothing, the PMBHA has decided to go its own way and attempt to resolve the matter.  I will keep you informed should there be any developments. Let us live in hope!!!

Well chaps, there is not much else to report apart from the fact that we continue to press our Landlords who do not appear to notice that they have a captive milk cow which they do not treat with the respect that you the customers deserve.  I include all harbour users in this premise.  This was witnessed by the fact that the fees went up by 6% in the marina and 3.5% for other users and we naturally objected in the strongest possible manner.

Happy sailing to you all for this season and whilst tied up in the harbour please talk to your neighbour and if not a member of the PMBHA please try and get them to join.  All the more power to our elbow.

Sincerely,

Dave Peters

Chairman PMBHA  
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